
    


                    Regular Council Meeting

     
  
           December 9, 2020



The regular meeting of the Arlington City Council was held on December 9, 2020 in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building and via telephone conference.  Present were Councilors: Leslie Walborn, Denise Ball, Robert Christensen, Marshall Swope, Kelly Margheim, Mayor Jeffery Bufton, Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm,  and Assistant Recorder Taylor Grubaugh.  By phone: Attorney Ruben Cleaveland and Councilor Susan Jones.  Guests include: Brad Baird, Dan Meader, Kirk Fatland, Sheriff’s Deputy Tory Flory, Deputy Todd Lake, and Deputy Anthony Redden with K9 Deputy Charlie, Marta Mikkalo, Leah Shannon, Matt Irby and Rita Miciak.  Mayor Bufton called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
Pledge of Allegiance Recited           
PUBLIC COMMENT: Leah Shannon representing Waste Management; reported on future plans to submit a Class 3 Permit Modification. This would allow additional landfill capacity for a pond, and a solidification and separation area for nonhazardous liquids and solids. This area will be primarily designed to handle no hazardous waste streams, but will be built to the same standards as the hazardous waste landfill. There will be a public comment period, and a public meeting will be scheduled.  Leah anticipates approval by May 2021. Marta Mikkalo present for the US Postal Service addressed the Council regarding the shrubs in front of the local Post Office.  With concerns of a fire hazard, she plans to remove the shrubs and replace with an addition 4 feet of grass. Mikkalo and Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm discussed plans of removal in partnership with the City. Jim Wright was present and reported for the local Neighborhood Watch, stating the contact from PPL that Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm works with has been back and is doing a good job.  Gilliam County Sheriff’s Deputy Tory Flory was present and introduced Deputy Todd Lake, Deputy Anthony Redden with K9 Deputy Charlie. Deputy Redden proceeded to explain the duties of Charlie and plans to finish her training.
DAN MEADER-CITY PLANNER: Dan Meader present for Tenneson Engineering introduced the new City Planner Kirk Fatland, and exclaimed hopes to retire by the end of the year
COMMUNITY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE UPDATE:  Marta Mikkalo, present for Arlington City Chambers reported on the Christmas Lights at Earl Snell Park. She also informed the public of Gilliam County’s new Covid- 19 Grant for businesses of Gilliam County, applications are due to County Court by December 20th 2020. 
BRAD BAIRD ANDERSON PERRY & ASSOCIATES: Brad was present and reported updates on the sidewalk project. Testing was done which was observed by Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm, Tim Wetherell , Nick Jacobs of Crestline and himself.  Testing was done to assure the integrity of the asphalt; Brad reported all asphalt appears to be in good shape. Brad discussed plans to finish the few remaining projects such as picking up delineators and painting the curb at the jut-out on Cottonwood. Brad reported on the final estimated project costs which come out to $75,000; including additional retaining wall work and the delineators on Cottonwood. ODOT funds will cover these costs with a remaining $25,000 to cover additional work on Main Street. Brad then presented the Notice of Acceptability of Work Agreement and the Final Warranty to the Council, and also discussed the 6 conditions on the warranty contract; written by Brad Baird and approved by Attorney Ruben Cleaveland. While reviewing section 3 of the Agreement, Attorney Ruben Cleaveland proposed the removal of “and considered acceptable by the Owner and Engineer” due to similar clarifications being stated in Section 4. The new conditions for section 3 read as follows;

 The owner and the Engineer shall complete an inspection 2 years and 11 months past the date of Final Acceptance of all asphalt paving completed by the Contractor for the Project. All defective areas, if any, shall be noted. The Contractor shall promptly replace all defective asphalt pavement areas at no cost to the Owner. All defective asphalt replacement work shall be completed within 2 months of the notice, unless otherwise agreed to by the Owner or Contractor. 
Attorney Cleaveland also proposed changing the language in Section 5 from “in an estimate” to “at no less than”. The new conditions for Section 5 read as follows; 
The Contractor shall provide a construction bond, at no less than the amount of $100,000, to cover the cost of potential asphalt replacement work.  In the event replacement and repair work is needed, and in the event the Contractor cannot complete the needed work for any reason, the construction bond shall be provided to the Owner and shall be deemed acceptable by the Owner prior to final payment for work completed on the project.

No other changes were made, and this contract will be acted on in the January Council Meeting. Brad also informed the Council of a 2.8 million dollar grant provided by the Local Government Investment Pool, for the use of; repairing, updating or replacing benches, gazebos, signs, landscaping and restrooms that serve the public. Brad states he would be happy to help with the application and encourages the city to apply. The applications must for turned in by April 2021.
CONSENT AGENDA:  The consent agenda consisted of the following items: a. Approval of minutes-November 4, 2020. b. Approval of bills as listed. Councilor Walborn motioned to approve the consent agenda.  Motion passed unanimously after a second by Councilor Ball. 
COUNCILORS REPORT: 

· Councilor Margheim had no report to give, but questioned who takes care of the recycling bins on Cottonwood.  Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm went over the order of procedure.  Councilor Margheim also inquired on who takes care of the road on East Second Street and Rosenbalm reviewed the order of procedure. 
· Councilor Jones had no report to give.      
· Councilor Christensen reports in person training has started back-up at the local fire hall. 
· Councilor Swope had no report to give.       
· Councilor Ball had no report to give.             
· Councilor Walborn had no report to give.
· Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm presented plans for Arlington to be the location for a Televised Spring Pro Series Fishing Tournament, for the West Coast, with hopes of bringing national recognition to Arlington and the County. He also reported hanging Christmas decorations throughout the city and repairs to a water line in the Columbia View Subdivision.   


In other business, 
Regular meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  
__________________________                             _______________________________

      Jeffrey Bufton, Mayor                                                   Taylor Grubaugh, Assistant Recorder

